

Lund Town Council
Minutes of meeting
May 8 2018

Chairman, Jim Allred, brought the meeting to order at 6pm, there is no public comment at this time

Lee Ringueberg read the minutes of meeting April 10 2018, Lee made a motion to approve the minutes as written, Lance Matheson seconded this motion and all members approved.

Christina Rimington made a motion to approve secretary wages voucher, Lance seconded this and all members approved.

The board discussed Lund Rodeo Association request for further financial aid towards their rodeo as part of the Lund Pioneer Days in July. The Rodeo Assoc. wanted assistance with four high end expenses that they have during this time. Lee Ringueberg questioned, why doesn't the Rodeo Assoc work their own entrance gates during the rodeo, over the past several years other school groups or 4H members have worked the entrance gates and were paid for their time. Lee mentioned that if the Rodeo Assoc. would do the gate, that money could then be used to help out their own expenses. The LTC will suggest this to the Rodeo Assoc. Jim talked to Scott Henroid about the security expense and why does the Rodeo Assoc. have to pay them \$825 for the two days, Scott's explained that if alcohol is served then security fee is required, but no alcohol is sold at any event, so the security fee is not required, Scott did not have a clear answer for this. LTC will inform the Lund Rodeo Assoc of this and hopefully they will discuss it further with the sheriffs office and try to cut the security fee.

LTC is very concerned at the lack of volunteer effort in the community not only with the Rodeo Assoc. trying to get more help instead of paying groups, but also with other community activities. After further discussion, Jim brought up the idea to add to the \$300 dollars that we donate to the Rodeo Assoc. of an additional \$500 making a total of \$800 yearly. Lance Matheson made a motion to approve this and Lee seconded that motion and all board members approved.

Carol McKenzie reported on the west side dump that is used for limbs, weeds and like debris. Dumping has been occurring in the gravel pit that adjacent to the dump pit. Bill Calderwood would like LTC to inform the residence's here that the pit is to be used and nothing else. Signs will be made to direct the public of where to dump.

Lee reported that all the lights are working correctly.

Jim reported that street work is being done on First Street West and the side roads attached there, that road will be closed for a few days for the work to be completed. We are very grateful for the work and efforts that are being done here, it will be a great improvement.

Lee reported that the Lund Comm. Bldg has a few reservations for May and some groups have meetings scheduled.

No public comment to report. Lee made a motion to adjourn, Christina seconded and all members approve.

Next regular meeting will be June 12 2018 @ 6pm.